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proof of thl alegrations 'which that petition containcd~ which
%VOl'O to the effeet that no giround existed for either the one
Process that had been takcen against bis person, or for the
othor against bis property. The proccedings cornplaîned, of
ý%vere unfounded. Thejuidgmenit on the petitions would show
thiat; and besides th-at judgmicnt, thec evidonco on whieh it
was rendered is prodiiced in this case, and it establishies ln
mny opinion the sztie thing. The plaintiff, howvever,*to suc-
UCced, mnust gro farther tlian fuis. He must show that the
plIaintiff in the first case not only liad no just cause, but no
p)robable cause; not only that tho step taicen was; unfounded
ini itseW, and could not beau the light of examination and
evidence, but that it could flot reasonably at tIc tirne have
~Ippeared to bc e vll fouuded to the plaintiff in that case. I
tannot say in this particular instance that tIe defendant liad
iiothiingt %hatcveri to gro upon in acting as lie did. What
thiere was may not have apcrdsufficient; to the judge wiho
dlischarged the capias and thc scizure, and may not appeau
sufficient to me but Itcannot, say fIat, aeting upon profes-
sional advice as lie is provcd -Ir hiave donc, and without any
proof of express malice, lie is to be made liable, by a merely
erroncous procedure, to tIe same cons-equences that wvould
liave cnsued if le, had acted froin. impure motives, and witî-
otut any cause apparent to him. The defendamt had leased a
ivorkshop and yard to the plaintiff and bis co-partuer, for
thriee-yearýz, and thrc months, f'rorn February, 1872. TIe
reiit wvas paid quartcrly in idvance ; and on tIe 25th July, a
fewv days before thc quarter w-as comning due, the plaintiff
loft bis shop (the witness say they tîought for good,, and,
wcent to work: clsewhcre, taking with him lis tools and two
carnagces on wvhich bc ivas at work, leavingr only some coats
,ud some, other triflino- fhinge. I-le had, besides, disposcd
of some of lis stock, sudh as wheela, and a. lot of ash wood.
I ar contrained to say that things must have lookzed very
suspicions te fthc defendaint. Then it is said, this was net à
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